
Based on a model developed by Participation in the Practice of Rights in Belfast, the Scottish 
Human Rights Commission and Edinburgh Tenants’ Federation have been supporting residents 
in Leith to use international human rights as a tool for challenging poor housing conditions.
Residents worked alongside researchers to design and deliver a survey to more than 180 
households, to find out what kinds of issues people were facing. 

They discovered that people in their community have been experiencing a range of problems 
over a number of years, including damp and mould, poor heating and windows, vermin and 
insect infestation. Many residents, especially in high-rise blocks, have very poor quality bath-
rooms and kitchens. 

The survey revealed that tenants felt responses by the local Council to maintenance requests 
were often slow or incomplete. Despite Council plans to invest money into regenerating the 
buildings, tenants had been given limited opportunities to contribute their views to this process.

The International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights recognises that everyone 
has the right to adequate housing which includes heating and sanitation, and protection from 
cold, damp, wind and rain, and causes of disease. 

With support from the Scottish Human Rights Commission and Edinburgh Tenants’ Federation, 
residents identified which problems could be tackled backed by human rights standards and 
developed a set of human rights based indicators to monitor improvements. Residents 
presented their findings to City of Edinburgh Councillors and council officers at a public 
meeting in June 2016. The Council agreed to meet the residents within a month and develop a 
plan for improvements. Residents will undertake a new survey in 2017 to measure progress and 
report back on the human rights based indicators they identified. The Scottish Human Rights 
Commission has also provided human rights training to council officers in human rights. 

The Commission and residents continue to call upon the Council to ensure they meet 
their responsibilities to respect, protect and fulfil human rights in the way they deliver 
housing services.
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